
Newsletter – Week 8, Term 2 
18 June 2019 

Kia Ora Whanau 
The little quote beside was so apt last week when on Thursday the reviewers from the 
Catholic Schools office shared feedback with our staff from their findings of our school.  
This was possibly my proudest moment in education to date.  The review was rigorous 
and quite demanding on our staff of whom I am eternally grateful.  The reviewers 
reported that our school was in a very good place and that our special Catholic character 
was evident in children, staff and community.  They praised the teachers for their 
innovative teaching and encouraged us to continue to try new ideas to bring the faith 
alive for our children.  They praised our children for their outstanding behaviour and 
appreciated the way in which our staff respectfully interacted with our children.  They 
remarked on the fun environment that exists amongst our team and on the lovely 

relationship between the parish and school.  Staff celebrated after school on Thursday and the children 
celebrated on Friday with extra playtime.  Thank you for your prayers and support during this review process. 
 

Our new St John’s Board of Trustees has taken office.  We are very blessed to have such a great group of 
people with such a variety of skills and talents.  I know that each of our Board members is highly committed 
to ensuring that our school is first and foremost a faith filled Catholic school that supports our staff and offers 
excellent learning opportunities for all our students.  I look forward to working together with the new Board to 
serve our beautiful school.  Viki Trainor – Principal 

 
PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES 
Conferences will be held on Tuesday, 25th June.  The conference times will be from 1.00 – 2.50pm,                     
3.30 – 5.20pm; and 6.20 – 7.50pm.  Classes will finish at 12.00 on this day and you are asked to make 
arrangements to pick your child(ren) up at this time.  School buses will not be available. 
 
Conference Focus These conferences are for parents and caregivers only and will give you an opportunity 
to meet with your child’s teacher and discuss how your child is progressing.  The conference will be 10 minutes 
in length and a bell will indicate the end of each.  Please be on time.  If, after 10 minutes, you feel further time 
is required with the teacher than please arrange another appointment. 
 
To Book a Conference 

 Bookings will open TODAY at 3.00pm and close at 9.00am on Tuesday, 25th June 

 Please go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and enter the code b49g8 (it is case sensitive) 

 An email confirming the time of your conference(s) will be sent directly to the email address entered 

at the time of booking. 

 If you do not have internet access please contact the school office Tel: 09 478 7734 or via email on 

office@stjohnsmairangibay.school.nz and they can make a booking on your behalf. 

 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/
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LIBRARY REQUEST - Books written in languages other than English. 
If any families have any children’s foreign language books that they would like to donate, Mrs Dunn would be 
delighted to receive them for our School Library.  Alternatively if there are any particular foreign language 
books you would recommend we have available in our library please do not hesitate to email: 
Library@stjohnsmairangibay.school.nz 
 
ST JOHN THE BAPTIST FEAST DAY 
On Monday, 24th June, we will be celebrating the Feast day of St. John the Baptist, 
the patron Saint of our school.  Parents and whanau are invited to join us for a 
whole school Mass at 9.15am at St. John’s Parish.  Our school monogram invites 
us to ‘prepare the way’, just as St. John the Baptist did.  
 

Monogram 
The St John’s School monogram is in the shape of a shield divided into three 
coloured segments on which are traced the signs. 
 

Left segment: pale blue depicting sea and sky with the rock symbolising the church, surmounted by the 
cross – faith, the relationship of course being the Catholic School overlooking Mairangi Bay 
and the sea to Rangitoto Island. 

Centre segment: the sacrificial colour – red, and symbolises John’s revelation: “Behold the lamb of God, the 
lamb that was slain”. The raised foot – the opening of the Book of Revelations. 

Right segment: represents the night sky with the four stars of the Southern Cross – our flag. 
 
NATIONAL VOLUNTEERS WEEK 
This week New Zealand is celebrating, and we are too, with a sincere thanks to the many volunteers who 
assist with sports teams, in the classroom, at school fundraising or one of the many ways you might volunteer 
at school.  We celebrate the community volunteering that occurs across the school, the contribution it makes 
to the children’s education and the assistance it provides to the staff.  
 

A school is more than books and desk, 
And learning two plus two. 
It’s people who share their skills and care, and try their best in all they do. 
 

Please accept our heartfelt appreciation, 
Our school’s a better place because of your dedication. 
 
 

PTFA CHILDREN’S ‘OPPOSITES’ DISCO 
 

Friday, 28th June, in the school hall. 

Dress up in some wacky opposite clothes and accessories and join in the fun! 

Years 1 to 3 disco from 5.30pm until 6.45pm, followed by Years 4 to 6 from 7pm until 8.30pm. 

Currently enrolled St John’s children only please. 

$5.00 per ticket which includes an ice-cream and glow stick, a fantastic DJ, games and prizes. 

Sausage sizzle available before both disco sessions. 

Ticket order forms will come home later in the week with some more information. 

 
VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Touch Rugby is a very popular sport at St John’s and the season runs during Term 4. 
 

However, we will be unable to enter the League if we do not find a new Touch Co-ordinator.  Our current co-
ordinators children will be leaving in the not too distant future so whilst they are still here they would like to 
hand this responsibility on.  Role commences at the beginning of Term 3. 
 

For more information on what is required please contact our overall Sports Co-ordinator, Karen Dorrington at 
Sports@stjohnsmairangibay.school.nz 
 
SOCIALLY SMART 
Today Mrs Vivienne Ball and I met with Natasha Popova.  Natasha is a Disability Inclusion and Special Needs 
Specialist.  Whilst Natasha is highly trained in working with children with Autism she also provides extensive 
one on one programmes for children who find social interactions challenging.  Her programme is called 
Socially Smart and helps children develop social competencies.  Natasha is available to work with children at 
school should parents wish to consider this.  For more information and costs please contact Vivienne Ball, 
Email: vivienneb@stjohnsmairangibay.school.nz  
 

mailto:vivienneb@stjohnsmairangibay.school.nz


ST JOHN’S SCHOOL WANTS YOU! 
We are very excited to be making preparations for the second 
St John’s Cultural Evening which will be held during Week 9 of Term 3. 
 

Dates of the performance are yet to be confirmed as we are hoping to perform in a 
venue ‘off site’ that will be able to comfortably accommodate our audience and 
performers.  Included in this newsletter is information regarding being a parent 
leader.  The success of this event relies heavily on the contribution of our 

community.  Parents who participated in 2017 experienced the joy of sharing their culture with some very 
enthusiastic students!  A great time was had by all. 
 

SCHOOL FEES 
A second copy of Term 2 statements are coming home today.  For those paying by automatic payment 
balances shown are a summary as to what is left on your account.  Please disregard any statement that you 
have paid but has not yet been processed yet through our account, receipts will follow. 
 

CROSS COUNTRY 
On Wednesday, 12th June our team of 38 children from Years 4 to 6 attended the Super Cluster Cross Country 
held at Westlake Boys High School.  There were 8 schools taking part in the event.  The children represented 
our school well and ran to the best of their ability.  The weather was kind to us on the day, and the venue this 
year was more favourable to spectators who were there to cheer on the children.  The following children 
placed in the top 20 of their age group at the event. 
 

Year 4 Girls -  6th Place – Ellie Hasler 
Year 4 Boys - 13th Place – Ollie Lumsden Blincoe 
Year 5 Girls - 19th Place – Rebecca Robertson 
Year 6 Boys - 7th Place – Lachlan Murray  10th Place – Yann Scott 
 17th Place – Leo Spencer 
 

At the conclusion of the racing, medals and certificates were presented to the runners who placed in the top 
six from each age group.  Well done to all the girls and boys in our team for wearing our colours so proudly 
and for the hard work and effort you put in during your race.  Thank you to the parents who assisted with 
transport and marshalling on the day and for all the supporters who came along to cheer us on. 
 

Our teams: 

Year 4 Girls Year 4 Boys Year 5 Girls 

 

Year 5 Boys Year 6 Girls Year 6 Boys 
 



 

SCHOOL DENTAL THERAPIST      
The Dental Therapists will be on site from Monday, 24th June to Friday, 5th July to check 
the children’s teeth.   If you have any queries please address them directly to the 
therapists at the Auckland Regional Dental Service    839 0565 or email the school 
office at office@stjohnsmairangibay.school.nz.  Children requiring treatment will come 
home with a note for their parents with details of the Clinic the appointments will be at. 

 
There are still a large number of outstanding payments on Kindo for our 
regular Start of School expenses.  (These use to appear at the top of the 
paper stationery order form historically used at the commencement of 
the school year.)   
 
We are blessed to be able to offer your children these additional learning 
experiences but unfortunately we do need to pass the costs on to you if 
we are to do so. 
 

To check if you have paid all outstanding expenses, please login to www.mykindo.co.nz and click on the       
‘my orders’  tab at the top of the screen. 
 

If anything is outstanding for any of your children from the list of Start of School Expenses please pay for 
them before the end of Term 2 to ensure that we can continue to offer additional learning experiences to all 
the children. 
 

Kindo are currently working on a software update that will remove items on display if they have already been 
paid. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO… 
PLAYERS OF THE DAY… Sean Billings, Thomas Moore, Leo Moore, James Barrett (Basketball), Emily Ward, 
Elena Rotaeche, Libby Simpson, Sophie Hanosh, Charlotte Moore, Nina Harris, Chloe Barrett, Annabel Ko 
(Netball), Grayson Mudford, Evangeline Chilek, Marcus Hanosh (Soccer), Libby Simpson (Rippa), Charlotte 
Moore, Oscar Reade (Flippaball) 
ALSO TO… Amina Deles, Carter Chilek, Reese Chilek, Evangeline Chilek, Wren Chilek, Summer Antwan 
(Gymnastics), Carter Chilek (Sailing), James Barrett (Swimming), Chloe Barrett (Piano) 
 
COMMUNITY NOTICES… 
Dove Catholic Fellowship for Women, North Shore warmly invites all women to our June Meeting: Topic: 
His Glory Revealed (Luke 2:26-28), Speaker: Helen Funnell, Wednesday 19th June, 7.30 p.m. – 9.30 p.m., 
Parish hall, St. Thomas More Church, 36 Wairau Road, Glenfield.  Contact: Sylvia Tel: 09 443 7477 
www.dove.org.nz. 
Kidscare Holiday Programme, Monday, 8th July – Friday, 19th July, 7.30am – 6.00pm, Meadowood 
community House, 55 Meadowood Dr, Unsworth Heights. Exciting activities every day. Discount available for 
more than two children or for booking full two weeks.  Tel : 09 478 9304 / 021 108 9904, Email : 
martinvr@xtra.co.nz. 
Kids Choice School Holiday bookings are now open.  The programme will open on Monday, 8th July to 
Friday, 19th July 2019.  Days are full of fun activities and trips to stimulate and entertain your children in a 
safe, fully supervised environment.  CYF’s approved allowing you to apply for a subsidy.  We are based at the 
Presbyterian Church, 10 Penzance Road, Mairangi Bay.  Hours of operation are 7am til 6pm daily.                 
Contact: Barb 027 440 6363 or 09 478 3705.  Email: kids.choice@infogen.net.nz 
Art in the Holidays (for ages 7 - 12 yrs) With step-by-step instruction children will draw then create a vibrant 
acrylic painting learning tips and techniques along the way. Fun and focused.  Venue: St Anne’s Hall, Browns 
Bay, July 9th, 10am - 3.00pm, $55.00, To book Email eion@eionbryant.com or Tel: 021 060 6641 
Star Light Showcase – Call all Youth!  If you are interested in singing, dancing, music or just have an 
awesome talent you want to share, why not sign up and represent your parish in the annual Star Light Talent 
Showcase.  There will be prizes up for grabs and a trophy for the winning Parish or School entry.  When: 
Saturday, July 27th, Rosmini College Auditorium.  For more details and to register email Manu Bennett - 
nscatholicyouth@gmail.com 
 
PARISH NEWS 

 Job Vacancy: Assistant Retail Operations Manager. St Vincent de Paul Op Shop retail stores 
in Beach Haven and Glenfield.  Please apply to Kevin Mulcahy, svdp.nsac@gmail.com 

 Vacancy: National Liturgy Office (NLO) is seeking a part-time administrative assistant (min. 
10hrs/wk) to support the Director.  The role includes website maintenance, event management 
and other admin tasks.  For info and application details visit: www.nlo.org.nz/news-and-
events/media-releases.  Applications close 21st June. 
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Kia ora whanau,  
 

ST JOHN’S CULTURAL EVENING 
 
Thirty six wonderful cultures are represented at St John’s School. 
It is time for your culture to shine! 

 
Our show will be performed in Week 9, Term 3.  The date is yet to be confirmed as we are hoping to invite you to 
an offsite venue that will comfortably accommodate our performers and audience. 
 
The St John’s School Cultural Evening provides families the opportunity to work with our children to showcase song 
and dance from around the world. The school will provide teacher support, rehearsal spaces, ticketing and a venue, 
complete with M.C. The rest is up to you! We are looking for coaches and managers for each cultural item. Each 
group will have a 5 minute time limit and a small budget (of $10 per student) will be available for costumes and 
accessories. 
 
Available rehearsal times at St John’s are 8-8:30am, 12:40-1:20pm and 3:00-4:00pm. However, you are welcome to 
rehearse during weekends and evenings, if your group books hall time with the office. 
 
This year each group will be limited to 12 students. Numbers, greater or fewer, will need to be agreed with Mrs 
Mountjoy.   Students will be given an opportunity to indicate their particular interest at a later date. 
 
Please indicate on the form below if you are interested in coaching an item, or supporting (administration, 
costuming, general management) our show. We have provided a list of our school cultures below. 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - -  
 

Name:   

Phone:   

Email:   

I am able to assist the   culture for our school concert. 

I am able to teach this group   

I am able to manage this group   

 
I am happy to help with: 

Administration 

Ticketing 

Costuming 

 

American Greek Pakeha 

Argentinian Indian Peruvian 

Australian Indonesian Samoan 

Belgian Iranian Scottish 

Brazilian Iraqi Slovakian 

Chilean Irish  South African 

Chinese Japanese Sri Lankan 

Croatian Kiribati Oceania Taiwanese 

Egyptian Korean Tongan 

English Māori Welsh 

Fijian Mexican Zimbabwean 

Filipino NZ European  

 
 


